REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 17, 2023
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Prein, Schultz and Weyer present.

Citizens present were Teresa Hall and Clark County Press.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

 Motion was made by Weyer to approve the minutes from the December 20, 2022, regular Council meeting, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.  Next utility meeting will be on February 7, 2023.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– No meeting held.
Finance/City View Committee –No meeting held.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on January 9, 2023.  Bobrofsky reported Barb Kingsbury will be the President and Christine Geier will be the Vice President for the library board.  Bobrofsky reported the December circulation was 1,152 and the yearly circulation was 14,433.  Bobrofsky reported on the shared yearly program information.  Bobrofsky reported that Bryce Luchterhand, President of the Clark County Library Board, presented the 2023 Clark County budget.  Bobrofsky reported on the new process the library will be doing for not returning library materials and everyone will be getting new registration cards when your card has expired.  Next Library meeting will be held on February 13, 2023.
Personnel Committee-No meeting held.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

Clerk’s Report-Clerk Toufar reported the February council meeting will need to be changed due to a primary election.  Council members agreed to have the meeting on Wednesday, February 22, 2023 at 6:30p.m.

Mayor’s Report-Mayor Englebretson reported that Bobrofsky will be attending the Mayor’s meeting.

Weyer made a motion to approve bartender licenses for Sena Neff and Cyrus Green, seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.
Brock made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND:  $210,794.30      
WATER UTILITY: $60,563.85
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $27,510.48
Seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.  

Prein made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, January 17, 2023
